Freedom of Information Act 2000 – people recorded living in tents 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council does not hold the information requested.
You asked:
How many people in your borough were recorded living in tents on the street from January 1, 2018 to January 1, 2019. 

Answer:
The Council does not record this specific information in its systems.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

To give some context, Leicester City Council’s Homeless Outreach Team records and maintains comprehensive records in relation to individuals found rough sleeping in the City of Leicester. 

‘Intelligence’ is received from a variety of sources including members of the public (reporting via Streetlink), local businesses and emergency services. 

On receipt of this information, the Homeless Outreach Team then visits the locations identified by the above agencies to offer advice, support and emergency accommodation.

For Health & Safety reasons, when tents are found, Outreach workers make no attempt to gain access and therefore are unaware of numbers rough sleeping.  Pre-printed information cards are left advising where support is available.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


